From: Kayla Schott-Bresler

To: <u>City Council</u>

Cc: Corey Dahl; Kayla Schott-Bresler
Subject: HDC Comment on CDBG Allocation
Date: Monday, August 31, 2015 2:00:28 PM
Attachments: HDC Comment on CDBG Allocation.pdf

Dear City Councilmembers,

Attached, please find a comment letter from the Housing Development Consortium in support of the CDBG Allocation for Ronald Commons. Thank you for your continued commitment to addressing affordable housing needs in Shoreline. Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions.

All the best,

Kayla

## Kayla Schott-Bresler, Policy Manager

Housing Development Consortium of Seattle-King County

1402 Third Avenue, Suite 1230

Seattle, WA 98101

(206) 682-9541

www.housingconsortium.org



## August 31, 2015

Shoreline City Council Shoreline City Hall 17500 Midvale Avenue North Shoreline, WA 98133

## **RE: CDBG Allocation for Ronald Commons**

Dear City Councilmembers,

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on Shoreline's Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) allocations and for considering the CDBG allocation for Ronald Commons. Housing is one of the biggest challenges facing local communities. As such, HDC strongly supports allocating a portion of block grant funds to Ronald Commons. Shoreline has been a leader on affordable housing issues in King County, and this allocation is another example of ongoing support.

Compass Housing Alliance provides housing, shelter, and support services to people experiencing homelessness and poverty in the Puget Sound Region. In partnership with Ronald United Methodist Church, Compass is working to create an affordable, safe, and caring place to live for community members who need it most. Ronald Commons will serve individuals, families, and military veterans emerging from homelessness. We know this housing is critical to improving housing stability and opportunity in our region.

Shoreline's Comprehensive Plan supports "exploring all available options for financing affordable housing." Throughout the development of Ronald Commons, Shoreline has been a strong partner in supporting this inclusive development. If approved, the 2015 CDBG allocation will only solidify that commitment.

## HDC's Affordable Housing Members:

Low-income Housing Organizations

Community Development Corporations

Special Needs Housing Organizations

Public Housing Authorities

Community Action Agencies

Workforce Housing Organizations

Public Development Authorities

Government Agencies and Commissions

Architects and Designers

**Development Specialists** 

Certified Public Accountants

Regional Funders and Lenders

National Funders and Lenders

Community Investment Specialists

Property Managers

Law Firms

Contractors

Affording Opportunity

Thank you for your continued work to ensure everyone in Shoreline can have a safe, healthy, affordable home.

Best.

Kayla Schott-Besler

Policy Manager

Kelly Ride

Policy Director